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Milwaukee County Income Maintenance administration
AB 194 AND SB 161
BaCKGROUND: 
· Milwaukee County has demonstrated a sustained inability to successfully provide services to its customers.  Merely providing more funds and state staff assistance to Milwaukee County has historically not improved services; in fact by many indicators the County’s performance has worsened.  

· A lawsuit has been filed against the Department that seeks remedy of poor IM services provided in Milwaukee County. Dismissal of the litigation is contingent upon a sustained period of good performance under state management. IM service administration could eventually be resumed by Milwaukee County following a sustained period of good performance under state management. 
THE STATE’S PLAN FOR SUCCESS: 

· The State is assuming management responsibilities for Milwaukee County IM functions. 
· DHS will assume management for enrollment services functions. 

· DCF will assume management for child care program integrity, child care provider communication, and certification of child care providers. 
· DHS and DCF are retaining county staff who are currently eligibility, clerical, program-integrity and certification workers to: 

· utilize the experience of county workers performing job duties, 

· retain benefits and eliminate gaps in employment for county workers,

· decrease further delays in access to benefits for Milwaukee residents, and 

· ease the eventual transition of responsibility back to Milwaukee County. 

· State employees will manage county eligibility or clerical workers to ensure DHS is able to provide necessary management and oversight to successfully provide services to persons in Milwaukee.

· By May, 2009 on-line applications will begin being processed by state staff and those cases managed by the state staff.   By July 1, 2009 DHS would like to have the call center up and running with state/county employees, and by January 1, 2010 DHS will fully transition the Milwaukee enrollment services functions. 
governor’s budget ab 75:
· Provides funding for state costs during the CY 2009 transition period while Milwaukee County is still responsible for administering the program. These funds will be used for the new state positions, transitional funding and for infrastructure start-up costs (rent, office equipment, supplies, etc.) 

ab 194 AND sb 161: 
· This enabling legislation will facilitate the implementation of a Call/Change Center by July 1, 2009 and the full transition by Jan. 1, 2010 through the following provisions: 
· Allows DHS and DCF state employees to supervise Milwaukee county employees. 
· Allows any Milwaukee county worker who applies and is hired for a state position to retain their county pension and consideration of their years of service for state leave policy. 
· Requires Milwaukee County to provide $3.59 million (plus adjustments commensurate with annual increases to wages and benefits) annually to contribute to the cost of funding IM administration just as other counties throughout the state do. 
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